
Dear Joint Committee On Transportation; 

My name is Craig McDermott from Hillsboro, Oregon and I’m opposed to renewing or providing 

drivers licenses to “illegal aliens” or “illegal immigrants” as proposed in HB2015.  The reason for 

this is simple, first, these individuals are already criminals for the fact they have violated federal 

immigration laws; second, the people of Oregon have spoken loudly and clearly by defeating this 

just five years ago by a two to one margin against the idea. 

I’m flabbergasted that this has once again become an issue in Oregon, the legislature clearly has 

no regard or respect for the will of the people.  Current polling also indicates that the sentiment 

against issuing drivers licenses to those here illegally, has indeed not changed.  Therefore, I 

implore you to kill this bill in committee, and if the legislature feels so strongly about it, put it to 

the people in the May 2020 Primary, let the people of Oregon decide what they want.  I’m sure it’ll 

once again be a resounding “NO”. 

 

Respectfully, 

Craig McDermott 

Hillsboro, OR  

https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2019R1/Committees/JCT/Overview

